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Please keep our current and deceased  

Delchester Serra Members and their  

families in your prayers. 

Schedule for March 2024 - April 2024 

 
March 2 

Monthly Mass 8:30 a.m.  at  the Church of St. Joseph, Aston - Upper Church.  Member-
ship meeting will follow at 9:00 a.m. in the Neumann Meeting Room - Lower Level. 
 

Officers and Trustees meeting will immediately follow the Membership meeting. 

 

April 6 
Monthly Mass 8:30 a.m.  at  the Church of St. Joseph, Aston - Upper Church.  Member-
ship meeting will follow at 9:00 a.m. in the Neumann Meeting Room - Lower Level. 
 

Officers and Trustees meeting will immediately follow the Membership meeting. 

 

Revised website 
 

Visit our revised website at the link below that has 

information and links to past newsletters and to other 

organizations, including the Archbishop’s Commis-

sion for Missionary Disciples, and events at the Voca-

tion Office for the Diocesan Priesthood 
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In December, Archbishop Nelson J. Pérez announced 

that Pope Francis named Reverend Keith J. Chylinski, 
Reverend Christopher R. Cooke, and Reverend Efren 
V. Esmilla to serve as Auxiliary Bishops for the 

Archdiocese of Philadelphia.   

The Mass of Episcopal Ordination for these three 
Bishops-elect will be celebrated on Thursday, March 
7, in the Cathedral Basilica of Saints Peter and Paul, 

with Archbishop Pérez as the principal celebrant and 
consecrator at that Mass. 

At our Club’s February meeting, we discussed how 
we could spiritually support the Bishops-elect.  Ac-

cordingly, we are asking our Club members to com-
mit themselves to the following actions: 

• Our personal intentions for the Bishops-elect at a 
Novena of Masses 

• Special intentions for the Bishops–elect during a 

novena of Rosaries 

• Remembering the Bishops-elect in our daily pray-
ers 

Please join our Club members in this effort to support 
the Bishops-elect of our Archdiocese. 

Rejoice and Support Our 
New Auxiliary Bishops 

Send Us Holy Priests & Religious 
 

Dear Jesus, we thank You for all the priests and reli-

gious who have helped us to live our faith.  Please 

give us the strength to live as faithful Catholics and 

work with them to promote Your kingdom. 
 

We beg You to send us more holy priests and reli-

gious to bring Christ’s saving message to this and fu-

ture generations.  Bring to us men and women who 

will dedicate their entire lives to sharing our great  

Catholic Faith. 
 

We pray there will be priests to celebrate the Holy 

Sacrifice of the Mass, anoint us near death, administer 

the Sacraments to our future offspring, and bring 

them all to dance with us in heaven. 
 

By Judy and Jack Cozzens, on the occasion of the ordination of 
their son, Andrew Cozzens, as Auxiliary Bishop of the Archdio-
cese of St. Paul and Minneapolis on December 9, 2013. 
 

Found in The Harvest is Abundant:  Prayers for Vocations, 

serrainternational.org 
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